
 

 

MEMO  
City of Venice  

Engineering Department 
 

 
 
 
To:  Edward Lavallee, City Manager 
 
From:  Kathleen Weeden, PE, City Engineer 
 
Date:  08/14/2014 
 
Subject: Award Piggyback Contract to Ajax Paving Industries of FL, LLC 
  Pinebrook Road Resurfacing and Minor Bridge Repair 
 
 
Background:  The City of Venice and Sarasota County executed an Interlocal Agreement to 
transfer certain City and County maintained road (Attached).   As a condition of the transfer 
agreement, the City has agreed to resurface Pinebrook Road from Water Street to Venice Avenue 
including minor bridge repair prior to the transfer of this segment to Sarasota County.   
 
City Council approved Budget Amendment Ordinance 2014-14 on April 22, 2014, and allocated 
$337,335 in funding to complete the Pinebrook Resurfacing Project.  Since the approval, the City 
has negotiated a contract cost consistent with the unit prices awarded in Sarasota County 
Contract No. 2014-419.  Staff recommends approval of the award to Ajax Paving Industries of FL, 
LLC, a local contractor, for completion of this project in the amount of $450,536.86.  An additional 
appropriation will be necessary from Gas Tax Revenues to complete the project.  Staff 
recommends authorization of Gas Tax Revenues in the amount of $120,000 for the contract and 
city controlled contingency funds.  A future budget amendment will be provided. 

 
Requested Action:  Motion to appropriate $120,000 in Gas Tax Revenues to the Pinebrook Road 
Resurfacing Project and to award a piggyback contract to Ajax Paving Industries of FL, LLC in 
the amount of $450,563.86 to complete resurfacing of Pinebrook Road from Water Street to 
Venice Avenue and minor bridge repair.   
 
 
 
City Attorney Review:   Approved. 
 
Risk Management:   Approved. 
 
 
 
 
 


